Subject: May Club Minutes

Meeting Opening:
The LRCC Club meeting was held on June 7th 2016 at the Club Field. The meeting was opened up at
7:01 PM by John Vetter.

Attendance:

The meeting was attended by, President: John Vetter, Vice President: Gary Esterle for a total of 9 club
members.

TreasurerJerry Hermes was absent.

The next meeting will be July 5th at the Club field at 7:00 PM.

For new members, the Club Web site is http://www.Irccky.com. The newsletter section user id is "charter”,
password is "num895".

Note the discount after midyear only applies to new members.

Treasurers' Report:
The May Treasurer's report was read by John via text message from Jerry. It was approved as is by the
attendees.

Petty Cash
Starting balance: $ 274 Ending Balance: $286

Savings
Starting balance: $5,273.40 Ending Balance: $5,234.54

We currently have 12 Life, 7 Youth, and 73 paid members.

Prior Months Meeting Minutes:
The May minutes were read by Bruce as provided. They were approved as read.

Key Dates:

June 18", Monthly Fun Fly
July 5 Club Meeting

July 16", Monthly Fun Fly
August 2" Club Meeting
August 20", Monthly Fun Fly

Old Business:
* Flynn Brothers have not contacted gary for a rool date. Gary suspects with all the rain that they are
running behind. Weather permitting; we hope to have this done in a few weeks.
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* Someone applied cold patch on the road leading to the airfield gate. The road's pot holes are much
impoved.

* John, our President and Webmaster, reported that the web site has been completely rebuilt. A huge
Thank You goes out to John for all the hard work done to recover the website.

New Business:

* An AMA Email Article was mentioned at the meeting that went out to AMA membership that noted how
AMA would be working with communities to establish Drone Zones.

This is just forwarded as an awareness for the club that may not be subscrubed to the AMA emails..
To view this email as a web page, go here.
You're receiving this email because of your affiliation with the Academy of Model Aeronautics.
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Hello, AMA club officers!

AMA is pleased to announce a new initiative to make city and town officials aware of
AMA clubs and members in their communities. The program will show community
leaders how partnering with an AMA club can help resolve concerns that they might
have about model aircraft and drones.

With all of the publicity about drones invading airspace and threatening air travel
safety, cities and towns are looking to create local laws and ordinances that could
restrict or outlaw model aircraft activity. Although local government may be trying to
ensure the safety of its constituents, poorly written laws often create unintended
problems for modelers.

AMA feels that a better approach is to advise local cities and towns to work with AMA
clubs to create model flying sites, or "drone zones." We use the word drone because
it is the buzzword that is being used by government officials.

By creating an AMA flying site, local leaders can point to a safe place for model
activity, including the flying of multirotors. As most of us know, if someone is flying a
model aircraft (especially a multirotor) and is asked by a police officer to stop, he or
she will likely find another place to fly. It would be better if the police officer could
point him or her to a flying site where the activity is allowed.

This is much like what happened with skateboarding. Skate parks were created in
communities so that the activity could be done safely, in dedicated locations.
Creating drone zones can be the answer to a similar concern with multirotors,
especially when AMA clubs work with cities and towns to create such spaces and
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help teach safe flying.

AMA Headquarters will be sending information in the next few days to thousands of
cities and towns across the country. In this information, municipalities will be asked to
contact AMA Headquarters. AMA will assist these community officials and we may
contact you about this happening in your area. We hope that you will be willing to
help. If you are already working with your local city or town government officials, they
might contact you directly.

Check out the postcard we are mailing below.

We will also follow up with the municipalities through email.

Reminder - AMA Cards must be displayed one's persons while flying at the field, with the club sticker.
There are card sleeves in the Club house in the file cabinet second drawer for members to use to pin or
clip on. This helps verify AMA insurance and club membership. Thanks you for your compliance.

Reminding all Club members that Guest can fly three separate occasions before being required to join to
fly as a club member.

Club Merchandise:
Jerry has the club merchandise for sale at every meeting. If you have specific requests, contact John.
Great prices hats, $12, shirts $12 to $16 depending on size.

What's New
N/A

50 - 50 Raffle:
N/A

Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.
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